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A Tradition of Excellence 

Just a reminder that the Ninja Warrior Obstacool Course will be held next Friday 26th of March. 
The Ninja Warrior wristbands will be given out on Friday morning if your child returned their $6 participation 
fee along with their permission note. 
 
The class on each site with the highest amount of money returned will receive 2 sessions on the course.  
Remember there are some great prizes to be won such as a new bike, kids  
Fitbit, movie tickets and several vouchers from Big W, I-Scream, VIP haircuts and art packs.  
 
Please ensure on Friday your child has: 

 Mufti clothing / Sport House shirts if you wish  

 Joggers 

 Hat 

 Drink bottle 
 
A timetable will be available later next week for any parents or 
carers who wish to come along and stand outside the school 
fence demonstrating socially distance protocols.  
 
Also on Friday a special lunch of a sausage sizzle and a popper 
will be available for those families who have returned a lunch 
order form. $5    
 
Thank you to our wonderful school community for supporting this event. 
We can’t wait to see our GPS ninjas on the course!!!  
 
Thanks 
Mrs Kelly Fletcher 

WHAT’S ON… 
 
Week 9 
Friday 26 March 
- Obstacool Fundraiser 
 
All week—SRC Easter Egg  
Guessing Competition 
 
Week 10 
Tuesday 30 March 
- School Cross Country 
 
Wednesday 31 March 
- Bronze & Silver Badge Ceremony 
 
Thursday 1 April 
- Easter Hat Parade 

GPS Ninja Warrior 
Next Friday 

Only 7 sleeps to go!!! 

SRC NEWS 
 

One of the first activities for the SRC this year will be 
an Easter Egg guessing competition running on both 
the primary and infants campuses. Starting Monday 

and running all of Week 9 you will have the 
opportunity to guess how many eggs are in the jar. 
The winning guess takes home the chocolate! Your 
guess will cost you 50c and you are only allowed to 

have one guess. The competition will be running first 
half lunch each day. The winning guess will 

be announced at Easter Hat Parade.  

? 
? 
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Some Good Mood Food 

P & C EASTER RAFFLE 
Chocolate! Chocolate! Chocolate! GPS P&C are holding an Easter Raffle to celebrate Easter. Your child has been 
sent home a raffle booklet to the total cost of $5 ($1 per ticket). We are asking families to please donate an 
Easter item (chocolates, bunnies or Easter bags). There will be lots of prizes to be won including non-chocolate 
prizes. These items can be dropped off at either school office. The Easter raffle will be drawn at the conclusion 
of our Easter Hat Parade on Thursday 1st of April.  

Every year the students at Grafton Public School participate in an annual Easter Hat Parade.  This year the 
Easter Hat Parade is scheduled on the Term 1 calendar for Thursday 1st April. 
All Kindergarten to  Year 2 students and Support Unit classes create their headpiece at school.  In order to 
align with the school’s current SRC focus War on Waste we are looking to  decorate all headwear with 
recyclable materials.  Children are able to bring in a small zip lock bag of recycled materials or consumables 
that you may already have which will be used to decorate their hat. This may include pieces of foil wrap, 
coloured paper, clean bottle tops etc.  Please understand that some classes are allergy aware and will not be 
able to use egg cartons.  It is planned that classes will be making the headpiece in the coming weeks so 
please send items to their class teacher clearly labelled with their name. 
 
Year 3-6 students are asked to create their Easter Hat at home and are challenged to follow the “recycled 
materials” aspect. 
We will provide details in the coming weeks on how the Easter Hat Parade/s will run as we will plan the event 
around the latest COVID guidelines which may change again before Week 10.  

Easter Hat Parade 

Mr Avery holding the Clarence Valley Council Sustainability Awards 
'Winners' trophy won by GPS at the end of 2020. GPS has an extensive 
collection of activities and initiatives that focus upon sustainable practices that 
are helping to minimise the school's environmental footprint. Mr Avery entered 
the school in the awards with a detailed summary of all the initiatives 
conducted by and involving the students.  Amazing! 

Cooper Stephenson, 2020 GPS 
School Captain is pictured standing 
with his bicycle that he is donating 

to the Bike Mechanic Program. 
He has taken such good care of the 
bike and it is almost  ready to be 
given to a very fortunate student 

who doesn't have a bike. 
Thank you Cooper! 

Sunflowers for Sarcoma. 
Students Hanna, Olivia and Harrison 
were accompanied by Mrs Sullivan to 
present their wonderful artworks to the 

new Grafton Base Hospital 
Oncology Unit. 

Many thanks go to Janelle and all the 
staff that the students encountered on 

their visit for taking the time to receive 
these gifts of goodness and show where 

they would be displayed. 



Attendance Matters 
The NSW Department of Education recognises the importance of regular and consistent attendance in improving student 
academic performance and has launched a new initiative called “Attendance Matters”. 
 
Our goal at Grafton Public School is to attain 90% attendance or above for all our students. Every day counts. Missing just one 
day a fortnight can amount to four weeks of lost learning over a year. Over their school life, this can equal one year of missed 
learning. This can also have an impact on student academic, social and emotional development. 
 
To achieve this goal the school will be introducing a new program to support students and their families. More information will 
be coming in future newsletters regarding this program.  

School Fees 

All students are being invoiced for their applicable fees and an invoice has been posted home. 

All families who pay their voluntary school contribution fee in Term 1 will go in to the draw for a $150 voucher 
at Lowes to help with school uniform purchases. 

Payment can be made in cash, cheque, by EFTPOS at our Primary office, or online through our Parent Online 
Payments link on our website. If you wish to pay the invoiced fees one at a time, all at once or make a payment 
plan of a certain amount each fortnight that is fine. As we are all aware, COVID caused the cancellation of 
many of our activities in 2020. A lot of payments were refunded to families and placed “in credit” or what our 
system terms Fees In Advance/Unallocated Credit. This amount may be showing as a credit on your state-
ment. This year's fees can be paid by your Unallocated Credit but it is not an automatic process. Please advise 
the office if you wish to use your credit amount.  

Major excursions are not included on the current statements as these will be invoiced once an attendance list 
is finalised. If you are intending for your child to attend one (or more) of these major excursions and wish to 
start budgeting and paying it off now, this is not a problem and is strongly encouraged. All excursions must be 
paid in full at least a fortnight prior to departure or the student may not be allowed to attend. If a family is 
experiencing financial difficulty, it is important that you speak to us early as the above prepaid rule will be 
strictly adhered to. Please speak to Miss Karen in the office. 

Due to the Easter school holiday break, there will no P & C meeting in April. 
The next P & C meeting will be on Tuesday the 11th of May at 6.30pm in our library. 

All welcome, please come along! 



Mosquitoes 

Due to the recent weather  
conditions, we have had a 

greater amount of mosquitoes 
causing a bit of havoc in the 

playground.  
It may be helpful to pop some 

insect repellent on your 
children before heading off to 

school while ever this wet 
weather continues.  Thank you! 

 

Tell Them From Me Student Survey 

We are delighted that this term, our school, like many other public schools in the state, will participate 
in a Department of Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback survey. The survey 
measures factors that are known to affect academic achievement and other student outcomes. The 
focus of the NSW-wide survey is on student wellbeing, engagement and effective teaching practices. 
More information about the survey is available at: https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/tell
-them-from-me.html 
The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick feedback on 
what they think about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways that 
teachers interact with them. More than 6,300 schools in Australia and around the world have used Tell 
Them From Me to survey 5.4 million students. Capturing the voices of our students will help improve 
how we do things at our school.  
We want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The survey is conducted online and will typically 
take less than 20-30 minutes to complete. Students will complete the survey during school hours 
between 23 March and 1 April. Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 
A consent form and information  for parents/carers about the survey is being sent home with 
students next week. If you do not want your child or children to participate, please return the form to 
school ASAP. Copies of the form and FAQs are available from: https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-
wellbeing/tell-them-from-me/information-for-parents-and-carers 
The consent form and FAQs are available in 23 languages. Thank you. 
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Our canteen on both campuses will no 
longer be open on Mondays and Tuesdays.   

Tuckshop for the infants campus will now 
be on Wednesdays . 

Sailors Hockey Club is now taking nominations for boys and girls in all age groups 
from U7's through to senior grades. For any information please contact the club via 
our Facebook page or email at sailorshockeygrafton@gmail.com 

Barbarians Hockey Club is looking for some more Junior players aged between 7 
and 13 for the upcoming season. For more information please email  
barbarianjuniors@hotmail.com, phone or text 0432234554 or find us on Facebook.  

Community Notices 

South Grafton High School Transition Days 

Transition days being held at South Grafton High School for 2021 are: 

Term 2: Yr 6 Sports Day, Week 3 Thursday 6 May, 10am - 2pm 

Term 3: Yr 5 CAPA Day, Week 3 Thursday 29 July, 10am - 2pm 

Term 4: Year 6 into 7 Orientation Day, Week 8 Tuesday 23 November. 

The Year 6 Sport note will be forwarded before the end of this term.  

Little reminders... 

School Banking—A fun, interactive and engaging way 
to develop good savings habits.  Don’t forget our school 
banking day is Tuesday.  Each week, bank books need 
to be handed to the classroom teachers for collection 

and they will be returned at the end of the day. 
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